## Stanbridge Lower School



Tilsworth Road Stanbridge LU7 9HY 01525 210328

Email: info@stanbridge.beds.sch.uk

11<sup>th</sup> November 2022

## **Dear Parents**

I am very pleased to announce the publication of our graded Ofsted inspection which took place at the end of September. All aspects of the school were graded as good; quality of education, behaviour and attitudes, personal development, leadership and management and the early years provision. As you can imagine, we are all thrilled. The Ofsted report highlighted

- All pupils at Stanbridge Lower school are valued and respected.
- Pupils know staff care about them and want them to do their best.
- Pupils are happy, polite and enjoy their learning and make friends easily.
- Parents greatly appreciate the support from all staff and refer to the school as the "jewel in the crown" of the local community.
- Leaders have put in place a well-thought out curriculum that builds pupil's knowledge over time.
- Staff adapt their teaching to support all pupils ensuring they meet pupil's needs.
- Children in the early years including, the pre-school, benefit from a rich range of learning opportunities.
- Behaviour at Stanbridge is good. This is because leaders spend time building positive relationships with pupils and their families.
- Leaders are unwavering in their commitment to ensure all pupils are included.
- Staff are overwhelmingly positive about the support they receive to fulfil their roles. They feel looked after and report high levels of well-being.
- Safeguarding is effective and pupils know how to stay safe.
- Governors know the school and the community well.

The report fully reflects the hard work and commitment that the whole school community has shown in ensuring Stanbridge Lower School is an inclusive school where children are happy and where children thrive and learn.

The full Ofsted report is now available to read on our website at <a href="www.stanbridge.beds.sch.uk">www.stanbridge.beds.sch.uk</a> under the School Information and then Ofsted section of the website.

Yours sincerely R J Godwin Head Teacher





## "We believe in our children"































